MONTHLY TOWN BOARD MEETING

MARCH 9, 2006


The Town Board of the Town of Philipstown held their Monthly Town Board Meeting on the above date, at 8:00 p.m. at the Town Hall, 238 Main Street, Cold Spring. (Rescheduled from March 2, 2006)

PRESENT:

William Mazzuca

Supervisor




Richard Shea

Councilman




Betty Budney


Councilwoman




Al Hosmer


Councilman




David Brower

Councilman

ABSENT:                 Edward W. Doyle

Town Attorney

Supervisor Mazzuca opened the meeting with a salute to the Flag.

REVIEW OF THE MINUTES:

The Minutes of the Public Hearing of December 1, 2005 – Alternate Veterans Exemption, were reviewed.

Councilman Shea made a motion, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried that the Minutes are hereby approved as presented.

The Minutes of the Public Hearing of December 1, 2005 – Explosives & Blasting, were reviewed.

Councilwoman Budney made a motion, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried that the Minutes are hereby approved as presented.

The Minutes of the Monthly Town Board Meeting of December 1, 2005, were reviewed.

Councilwoman Budney made a motion, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried that the Minutes are hereby approved as presented.

The Minutes of the Year End Meeting of December 21, 2005, were reviewed.

Councilwoman Budney made a motion, seconded by Councilman Hosmer and unanimously carried that the Minutes are hereby approved as presented.

The Minutes of the Philipstown Performing Arts Development Annual Meeting of January 5, 2006, were reviewed.

Councilman Shea made a motion, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried that the Minutes are hereby approved as presented.

The Minutes of the Philipstown Local Development Corp. Annual Meeting of January 5, 2006, were reviewed.

Councilman Hosmer made a motion, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried that the Minutes are hereby approved as presented.

The Minutes of the Reorganization Meeting of January 5, 2006, were reviewed.

Councilman Shea made a motion, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried that the Minutes are hereby approved as presented.

The Minutes of the Monthly Town Board Meeting of January 5, 2006, were reviewed.

Councilman Hosmer made a motion, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried that the Minutes are hereby approved as presented.

The Minutes of the Public Hearing of January 11, 2006 – Quarry Pond Planned Development District, were reviewed.

Councilman Brower made a motion, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried that the Minutes are hereby approved as presented.

The Minutes of the Weekly Town Board Meeting of January 11, 2006, were reviewed.

Councilman Hosmer made a motion, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried that the Minutes are hereby approved as presented.

The Minutes of the Weekly Town Board Meeting of February 1, 2006, were reviewed.

Councilwoman Budney made a motion, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried that the Minutes are hereby approved as presented.

The Minutes of the Monthly Town Board Meeting of February 2, 2006, were reviewed.

Councilman Hosmer made a motion, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried that the Minutes are hereby approved as presented.

The Minutes of the Special Meeting – Executive Session – Cooper Litigation of February 9, 2006, were reviewed.

Councilman Hosmer made a motion, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried that the Minutes are hereby approved as presented.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

HIGHWAY – Councilman Hosmer reported that the Highway Department is currently conducting routine maintenance and cleaning brush along the highways. 

PLANNING BOARD – Councilman Brower reviewed the items addressed at the Planning Board Meeting of February 16, 2006. The next meeting will be March 16, 2006.

RECREATION – Councilwoman Budney reviewed the events offered through the Recreation Department.

CAC – Councilman Shea reported that CAC submitted their yearly report and reviewed various applications.

RECYCLING – Councilwoman Budney reported that there will be a Town Wide Clean-Up on April 22, 2006 at the North Highlands Fire Company from 8:00 am to 4:00 pm.  Tires will be accepted. 

LAND & BUILDING ACQUISITION – No report.

ZONING BOARD – Councilman Brower reviewed the items addressed at the Zoning Board Meetings of February 13, 2006, February 27, 2006 and March 6, 2006. The next meeting will be held March 16, 2006.

TOWN OF PHILIPSTOWN

MONTHLY REPORT OF TOWN SUPERVISOR

MONIES RECEIVED AS OF MARCH 2, 2006
GENERAL & PART-TOWN FUNDS

Put. Co. Ck. SWI     

                               273.00

Town Ck. Fees 1/06

      

         342.65

NYS Ck. Justice DWI                                          30.00

Pitney Bowes Refund                                     1,088.00               

Tax Coll. Bank Int.                                             336.27           

Justice Fees 1/06                                         12,521.00

C.T.V. Fees                                                  11,748.00

Rec. Fees 1/06                                             49,850.17

Building Fees 1/06                                        14,718.00

Bank Interest                                                      249.43 

HIGHWAY FUND

P.C. Sheriff’s Gas                                            1,462.40   

Trident Ins. Truck Damage                              6,756.36  

Bank Interest


                                157.68
CONTINTENTAL VILLAGE WATER DISTRICT

Bank Interest                                                       43.26

CONTINENTAL VILLAGE PARK DISTRICT

Bank Interest                                                     439.76
AGENDA

1. Resolutions adopting the Comprehensive Plan.

a.) Negative Declaration 

Town Clerk Merando read the following resolution.

RESOLUTION #72-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Shea, seconded by Councilman Brower;
WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown, as Lead Agency has determined that the proposed action described below will not have a significant environmental impact and a Draft Impact Statement will not be prepared; and

WHEREAS, the Town Board has proposed a Comprehensive Plan for the Town of Philipstown, which was initially prepared by a Comprehensive Plan Special Board under the provisions of Section 272-a (4); 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby declares a Negative Declaration.

ROLL CALL VOTE

Supervisor Mazzuca

AYE

Councilwoman Budney

AYE

Councilman Hosmer

AYE

Councilman Shea
           
AYE

Councilman Brower
                      AYE

Resolution passed by unanimous vote.

b.) Adopt Comprehensive Plan

Town Clerk Merando read the following resolution.

RESOLUTION #73-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Hosmer;

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown has been considering a draft Comprehensive Plan for the Town of Philipstown; and

WHEREAS, the draft Comprehensive Plan was originally prepared by a Comprehensive Plan Special Board appointed by the Town Board, which held hearings on the recommended Comprehensive Plan, modified the Plan in response to extensive public comment, including comments from the Putnam County Division of Planning, and recommended adoption of the revised draft Comprehensive Plan to the Town Board; and

WHEREAS, the Town Board has led held hearings on the Comprehensive Plan, has referred it to the Town Planning Board for informal recommendations, and has received comments and recommendations from the Town Planning Board and the public; and

WHEREAS, the Town board has considered the comments and recommendations and has made minor revisions to the draft Comprehensive Plan; and

WHERAS, the Town of Philipstown Town Board has sole responsibility for approving a Comprehensive Plan under Section 272-a of the Town Law; and

WHEREAS, the Town Board has determined that adoption of the Comprehensive Plan is a Type 1 action under the State Environmental Quality Review Act (SEQR) and will not involve any other agencies for purposes of compliance with the provisions of SEQR; and 

WHEREAS, Section 239-m of the General Municipal Law requires that the proposed Comprehensive Plan be formally referred to the Putnam County Division of Planning for review and comment prior to taking action to adopt the Plan and such referral was made on February 1, 2006; and

WHEREAS, the Putnam County Division of Planning responded to the Town’s referral by sending a letter dated February 10, 2006 approving the proposed Comprehensive Plan; and 

WHEREAS, the Town Board as adopted a Negative Declaration under SEQR on this date;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, as follows:

The Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby adopts the Town of Philipstown’s Comprehensive Plan.

The question of the adoption of the foregoing Resolution was duly put to a vote on roll call which resulted as follows:

ROLL CALL VOTE

Supervisor Mazzuca

AYE

Councilwoman Budney

AYE

Councilman Hosmer

AYE

Councilman Shea


AYE

Councilman Brower


AYE

The Resolution was thereupon adopted.

Supervisor Mazzuca expressed gratitude to the public and various committees who contributed to this historical moment for the Town of Philipstown. 

Supervisor Mazzuca read the following resolution.

RESOLUTION #74-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Hosmer;

WHEREAS, the Town Board and the residents of the Town of Philipstown hereby applauds the exemplary dedication, commitment and persistence of all those who served on the Comprehensive Plan Special Board; and

WHEREAS, since it’s inception in September 2001, these individuals have encouraged a sense of community spirit through their services, contributing hundreds of hours and resources to make the Comprehensive Plan a reality in our community; and

WHEREAS, the Comprehensive Plan Special Board has worked to ensure collaboration and effective use of existing community resources; and

WHEREAS, the Comprehensive Plan Special Board and Sub-Committees have worked in the best interests of our community, and have worked constantly for the betterment of its economic, cultural and aesthetic development; and

WHEREAS, the Comprehensive Plan Special Board ensured that the goals and strategies reflect the common agreement among the town’s population and have ensured that the clear and concise implementation recommendations show how to fulfill the Comprehensive Plan’s goals and assigns responsibility for their fulfillment;

NOW, THERFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown express our sincere appreciation and thanks to the Comprehensive Special Board and Sub-Committee members for their distinguished service to the community, and highly commend them for the manner in which they have carried out this task;

BE, IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that we, the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown and Officers of the Town, do hereby inscribe upon the minutes of our official acts, a special tribute to the members of the Comprehensive Plan Special Board and Sub-Committees for their powerful influence for the good of our community.

2.  Robert Bickford to discuss the Mandeville House, located in Garrison.

Robert Bickford stated that the Mandeville House is the oldest surviving house in Garrison.  It is located on the northeast corner of Lower Station Road and Route 9D in Garrison.  This house was originally built in 1737.  Donald MacDonald, Town Historian, Allan Warnecke, County Historian and Jim Johnson, Military Historian of the Hudson Valley have confirmed that this is a prime revolutionary site. 

Julian A. Benjamin owned the Mandeville House from 1922 to 1954.  Julian A. Benjamin and Margaret Allan Gething restored and maintained this house. Under Benjamin’s will, Mandeville was passed to Margaret Allan Gething. Mr. Bickford discovered in the land records that in 1974, Ms. Gething created a charitable trust of the property to be effective on her death. The Margaret Allan Gething Memorial Trust directed the trustees to establish Mandeville House as a museum. Other assets were left in the trust to support the museum.

 In 1985, Ms. Gething died in Texas.  Her trustee and lawyer, Robert M. Perry transferred the property from a charitable trust to a Texas entity named the Perry-Gething Foundation.  Under New York Law, Mr. Bickford, stated that he believed that this transfer would require the consent of the Attorney General. It appears not to have been attained.  Mr. Bickford then stated he hopes that the transfer would be invalid. He found no listing of the Perry-Gething Foundation as a charitable or tax exempt entity. Mandeville is carried on the tax roles as a residence. Mr. Bickford stated that no attempt has been made to establish a charitable trust or the required museum. He noted that Mr. Perry has opened the Mandeville House to the public a few days at a time.  

In October 2004, Mr. Bickford asked the Attorney General’s Charities Bureau to look into this matter and require Mr. Perry to justify his transfer of the Mandeville House to a Foundation in Texas. There has been no response from the Charities Bureau.  Mr. Bickford asked the town to adopt a resolution to enforce charitable trust. 

Mr. Bickford has submitted a proposed resolution, which he then read. Supervisor Mazzuca agreed that approval is needed from the Attorney General and the Supreme Court of Putnam County. 
Supervisor Mazzuca stated that Town Attorney Doyle would review and comment on this matter. 

3. Correspondence from David Klotzle, Wetlands Inspector, with regard to a watercourse on Town Property on Knollwood Lane.

Town Clerk Merando read the letter from David J. Klotzle.

Supervisor Mazzuca explained to the audience that this letter pertains to a parcel of land that is owned by the Town.  The Town might consider selling it.

4.  Supervisor Mazzuca to announce a Co-Sponsored Energy Fair.

Town Clerk Merando read the letter from Assemblywoman Sandy Galef.  This letter asked if the Town of Philipstown would co-sponsor along with Assemblywoman Galef the upcoming Energy Fair on Saturday, March 25th from 10-1 p.m. at the Croton Municipal Building, Croton-on-Hudson, New York. 

Supervisor Mazzuca stated that the Town of Philipstown would co-sponsor the Energy Fair.

5.  Resolution establishing reimbursement of fees associated with planning and engineering fees for the SEQRA review of the Quarry Planned Development District. 

Town Clerk Merando read the letter from George Cleantis, Chairman of the Planning Board, regarding the planning and engineering fees for the SEQRA review of Quarry Pond PDD.  Mr. Cleantis recommended that the Town Board enact a resolution that establishes reimbursement of these fees.

Supervisor Mazzuca read the following resolution.

RESOLUTION # 75-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Shea, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried;

WHEREAS, the Town of Philipstown has expended approximately $130,000 in planning and engineering fees for the SEQRA review of the Quarry Pond PDD; and

WHEREAS, the Town Board adopted the Local Law enacting the Quarry Pond PDD on January 11, 2006; and

WHEREAS, per the requirements of the PDD, the Town shall be reimbursed for any fees incurred during the preparation of the GDEIS and FGEIS; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED,

1) that the Town hereby establishes the amount of $130,000 as required reimbursement of SEQRA expenses for the Quarry Pond PDD SEQRA review process.

2) The Planning Board shall collect said fees prior to the granting of site plan approval for the PDD use.

Adopted at a meeting of the Philipstown Town Board on March 9, 2006.

6.  Resolution authorizing Supervisor Mazzuca to sign contract with Cornerstone Telephone for a 36-month period. 
RESOLUTION #76-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Hosmer and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby authorizes Supervisor Mazzuca to sign contract with Cornerstone Telephone for a 36-month period. 

7. Schedule the 2006 Spring Town – Wide Cleanup and authorize the Town Clerk to advertise for bidders. 

RESOLUTION #77-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby schedules the 2006 Spring Town – Wide Cleanup and authorizes the Town Clerk to advertise for bidders. 

8. Resolution authorizing the Putnam County Board of Elections to conduct all County, Town and Federal Elections. 

RESOLUTION #78-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Brower, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried;

WHEREAS, the Help America Vote Act (HAVA) passed by the Federal Government in October 2002 and subsequent legislation passed by the State of New York authorized the County Board of Elections to conduct all County, Town and Federal Elections; and

WHEREAS, this includes, but not limited to the purchase, storage and maintenance of voting machines, the hiring of poll workers, machine custodians and technicians; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby authorizes the Putnam County Board of Elections to assume all responsibilities with regard to all County, Town and Federal Elections beginning January 1, 2006.

9. Resolution authorizing the Putnam County Board of Elections to create, consolidate, divide or alter Election Districts in the Town of Philipstown.

RESOLUTION #79-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Hosmer Budney and unanimously carried;

BE IT RESOLVED, Upon the request of the Putnam County Board of Elections, the Town Board of the town of Philipstown authorizes the Putnam County Board of Elections the authority to create, consolidate, divide or alter election districts within the Town of Philipstown as may be necessary.

10. Discussion on the Property Tax Reform, which addresses the increasing property tax burden.

Supervisor Mazzuca recommended that a workshop be held on Property Tax Reform.
RESOLUTION #80-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Hosmer, seconded by Councilman Hosmer Brower and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby tables the discussion on Property Tax Reform, which addresses the increasing property tax burden.
11. Resolution authorizing Supervisor Mazzuca to sign the Professional Services Agreement between the Towns of Cortlandt, Putnam Valley and French & Parrello to continue engineering design services for the Cortlandt Lake Dam. 

Approval of expenditures of funds to French & Parrello Associates is needed to update the evacuation plan, which is not originally in the scope of their duties as the engineering firm. 

RESOLUTION #81-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Brower, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried;

RE:  RECEIVE AND FILE REPORT ON CORTLANDT LAKE DAM AND AUTHORIZE DIRECTOR OF TECHNICAL SERVICES TO EXTEND PROFESSIONAL SERVICES AGREEMENT WITH FRENCH & PARRELLO ASSOCIATES, PA, FOR ENGINEERING DESIGN SERVICES RELATIVE TO SAME)

RESOLVED, that the September 6, 2005 report on the Cortlandt Lake dam prepared by French & Parrello Associates, PA be received and filed: and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Director of Technical Services is hereby authorized to extend the professional services agreement with French & Parrello Associates, PA, 670 North Beers Street, Building 3, Holmdel, NJ, 0773, to include the preparation of an Emergency Action Plan as required by the NYSDEC, in an amount not to exceed the Town’s proportionate share of six thousand dollars ($6,000), when said proposal is also accepted by the Towns of Philipstown and Putnam Valley, who shall also pay their proportionate share; and
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Town Comptroller is hereby authorized to amend the budget accordingly.

12.Resolution authorizing Supervisor Mazzuca to sign the Philipstown’s Greenway Committee’s grant application with regard to the 1st Annual Triathlon. (Nunc Pro Tunc)

RESOLUTION #82-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby authorizes Supervisor Mazzuca to sign the Philipstown’s Greenway Committee’s grant application with regard to the 1st Annual Triathlon. 

RESOLUTION #82A-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried;

WHEREAS, The Town of Philipstown in partnership with the Philipstown Greenway Committee is applying to the Greenway Communities Grant Program for a grant for the “1st Annual Hudson Highland Games Triathlon,” and;

WHEREAS, a triathlon will further highlight the existing and potential trail, bike and water routes of the Greenway Trail from Beacon to Bear Mountain, and; 

WHEREAS the “1st Annual Hudson Highland Games Triathlon” will help promote sound land use planning decisions, identify new public access opportunities and encourage economic development through tourism, and;

WHEREAS, the “1st Annual Hudson Highland Games Triathlon” will showcase the scenic and rural character of the Hudson Highlands while showcasing our preserved landscape, and;

WHEREAS, the “1st Annual Hudson Highland Games Triathlon” will promote tourism opportunities for Putnam County, The Town of Philipstown and the Village of Cold Spring, and;

WHEREAS, the “1st Annual Hudson Highland Games Triathlon” will highlight our community’s rich historical, cultural and scenic resources, and;

WHEREAS, as a requirement under the rules of these programs, said organization must obtain the endorsement of the governing body of the municipality in which this project is located, and;

WHEREAS, Supervisor Mazzuca is hereby authorized to sign the grant application;

NOW, THEREFORE, be it Resolved that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby does request the proposed grant funding for the “1st Annual Hudson Highland Games Triathlon.”

13. The following resolutions are needed in the matter of East Mountain Road North.

Town Clerk Merando read the following resolution.

a.) Resolution authorizing the Highway Superintendent to make temporary repairs on said road to insure safety.

Town Clerk Merando read the following resolution.

RESOLUTION NO. # 83-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Hosmer, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried; 

WHEREAS, the Town Board recognizes that a condition exists at or about the culvert located at 39 East Mountain Road North in the Town that does or may require remediation;

NOW, THEREFORE, the Town Board does hereby request that the Highway Superintendent take such steps in his judgment as to make said East Mountain Road North safe on a temporary basis until permanent repairs are able to be made.

b.) Resolution authorizing the Code Enforcement Officer to inspect said location and retain a Professional Engineer to inspect the same.

 Town Clerk Merando read the following resolution.

RESOLUTION # 84-06
The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried; 

WHEREAS, the Town Board recognizes that a condition may exist at or about the culvert located at 39 East Mountain Road North in the Town that does or may require remediation;

NOW, THEREFORE, be it RESOLVED that the Town Board does hereby direct the Code Enforcement Officer to inspect said location in order to report his findings, and for that purpose does hereby authorize him to retain a Professional Engineer or other appropriate professional to inspect said condition and advise the Town Board pursuant to Town Code Section 66-1 as to all options available to remediate said condition to make it safe, secure and/or eliminated. 

c.) Resolution retaining Richard Goldsand at a rate not to exceed $125.00 per hour plus out of pocket expenses.

RESOLUTION # 85-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried; 

WHEREAS, the Town Board, as a precaution, wishes to retain Richard I. Goldsand, Esq. should it be necessary to prosecute any conditions that may be determined to be unsafe or dangerous, located at or about 39 East Mountain Road North, Cold Spring, New York, and to arrange for same to be rendered safe, secure or eliminated;

NOW, THEREFORE, the Town Board does hereby retain Richard I. Goldsand, Esq. of Brewster, New York at a rate not to exceed $125.00 per hour plus out of pocket disbursements, to determine the basis for, and if substantiated then to prosecute any such violation, and to render such assistance to the Town Attorney as deemed necessary in connection with the Proceedings to have said condition removed or remedied. 

14.  Putnam County Humane Society’s Monthly Report. 

Town Clerk Merando read the Putnam County Humane Society’s Monthly Report.

15.  Code Enforcement Monthly Report.

Town Clerk Merando read the Code Enforcement Monthly Report.

16. Schedule Meetings/Workshops.

March 22, 2006  
Recreation Department         Weekly Meeting

                                                                               Executive Session

RESOLUTION # 86-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried; 

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown will enter into Executive Session on March 22,2006.

17. Any other business that may come before the Town Board.

Supervisor Mazzuca asked that the Town Board issue a parade permit to a NYU student, David Schulman, filming on Route 301. There will be 8 to 10 people involved; therefore a parade permit is necessary. 

RESOLUTION #87-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Hosmer, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby authorizes Supervisor Mazzuca to issue a parade permit to Daniel Schulman and waive the $25.00 fee

Councilwoman Budney asked for volunteers to cut trees and rake in the various cemeteries in Philipstown.

AUDIENCE

Nat Prentice announced that he and citizens of Philipstown have started a new group-- Western Putnam Economic Group.  The purpose of this group is to promote the economic development of the Town. 

Tom Rolston, Chairman, Western Putnam Economic Group, asked the Town Board to officially designate Nat Prentice as the liaison between the Economic Group and the Town of Philipstown.

Supervisor Mazzuca stated that the Board would not designate Nat Prentice as the liaison tonight but would first review a written synopsis of their intentions. 

Vincent Terio, a resident of Cold Spring, stated that he is not being taxed on properties belonging to him. He addressed this issue with the assessor previously; however, these properties are not on the 2006 assessment rolls. 

Supervisor Mazzuca requested that Mr. Terio write to the Town Board and state exactly what the problem is and what action he would like the Town Board to take.  The Town Board will respond in writing.

VACANCIES

CAC                                         (1)

CV ADVISORY COMMITTEE (2)

APPROVAL OF VOUCHERS

Councilman Shea made a motion, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried that the General Vouchers in the amount of  $464,248.01 are hereby approved as set forth in Abstracts 2A and 3.

Councilman Hosmer made a motion, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried that the Highway Vouchers in the amount of $104,004.28 are hereby approved as set forth in Abstracts 2A and 3.

Councilman Shea made a motion, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried that the CV Park District Vouchers in the amount of $2,248.90 are hereby approved as set forth in Abstract 3. 

Councilwoman Budney make a motion, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried that the CV Water District Vouchers in the amount of $4,134.57 are hereby approved as presented in Abstract 3.

There being no further business to discuss, Councilman Shea made a motion, seconded by Councilman Brower to close the Town Board Monthly Meeting at 9:45p.m.









Respectfully submitted by,









Tina M. Merando









Town Clerk

.

PAGE  
1

